Hi All
[bookmark: _GoBack]I just returned from the U19 CWC which for me was fantastic although I did not make it to the final but I was involved at every other stage, the experience was very good having to umpire under different conditions and with basically a new colleague every match therefore adaptability to language and other areas were necessary.
 I thoroughly enjoyed my stay I visited as much places as I could within the time given and I recommend the "Gold Coast and Magnetic Island" as truly places to see.
 My matches on-field were very good and I believed I represented us in the manner you all would have wanted me to.
 There were two seminars which I attended both of one day duration but the information and experiences shared and learnt were priceless, these I will be sharing with all later on.
 For the moment I am trying to get some sleep in the night (day) and do a review of the entire tournament on paper., I collected notes along the way so that should be easy.
 I was in Australia when the document reference "cess" payments came out so I am yet to sort that out, I am not sure what process was used so if you can share with me what process you used to return the document to WICUA that will be good if you have already signed.
 Gentlemen I believe this is a step in the right direction for us as an association and look forward to "all", each and everyone of us willingingly making our contributions be it from present date or back date.
 I spoke to local and overseas umpires in Australia and they said they along with some sponsorship in some cases that have their websites running, productive and successful however "all" contribute to the cause.
 I look forward to meeting with all of you at some stage to share my experiences and knowledge gained.
 Please reply.
 Thank you
 Kind regards
 Peter Nero
 "It is better to be prepared and there is no opportunity than to have an opportunity and not be prepared" Les Brown
